
Belmont Human Rights Commission Denounces Violence against Members of the Asian 
Community and Urges Community Support 

In light of recent physical assaults on the Asian elderly across the country and the murders of 
Asian women in the Atlanta area, the Belmont Human Rights Commission (BHRC) denounces 
these and all forms of domestic terrorism. We want to express support and appreciation of all of 
our community members of Asian descent. Since the start of the COVID19 pandemic, hate 
crimes against persons of Asian descent have drastically increased, causing much fear and 
pain. While there has been media coverage of assaults in New York and California and the 
killings in Georgia, two assaults have been reported as close to home as Quincy, 
Massachusetts just last month. BHRC calls for unity in this challenging time. We must not let 
frustration as a result of the pandemic become anger and hate toward our neighbors.  

Our nation must work to heal divisions across racial and ethnic lines. We believe that open, 
honest, and heartfelt communication among all members of our community is the best way to 
begin this healing.  
 
If you are interested in addressing anti-Asian hate, call your legislators and ask what they are 
doing for the Asian community, support local Asian American owned small businesses, and 
read more on this issue at stopaapihate.org.  
 
The Belmont Human Rights Commission is dedicated to fighting discrimination in all forms and 
to increasing visibility and awareness of issues regarding diversity, equity, and inclusion. If you 
have experienced discrimination in Belmont, please contact us at belmont.hrc@gmail.com or 
call 617-993-2795. 
 
 


